

Crowlands Primary School London Road Romford Essex RM7 9EJ Telephone 01708 743402 Fax: 01708 742175





Executive Headteacher - Mrs H McClenaghan

15th June 2018

Dear Parents/Carers,

We kicked off the world cup this week with all classes selecting a team and country to study over the next few weeks. We held our own opening ceremony by dressing up in the colours of the chosen country and parading around the local community singing chants and playing instruments. We wish England all the best and hope they can bring the World Cup home!

Email: office@crowlands.havering.sch.uk Website: www.crowlandsprimary.com

Class 7 and Class 8 enjoyed their trip to The London Aquarium this week to support their topic "Under the Sea" The pupils really enjoyed their day being able to see an amazing range of different sea creatures. The staff were very impressed with their excellent behaviour and their inquisitive questions.

Year 3 enjoyed an Egyptian workshop this week. The pupils learnt how to play drums to Egyptian beats and they also performed Egyptian dances. They then performed what they had learnt to Year 2.

Last night we held our 20th Orchestra evening. The New Redbridge Wind Orchestra joined our very own performers to put on a musical extravaganza. I am so impressed with our talented young musicians and singers who all performed brilliantly. Our staff item was also a popular feature well done to all the staff for taking part. Thank you to the orchestra for coming to inspire our pupils and to Mrs Moseley and Mr Gore for their dedication and hard work in ensuring that our musicians are given the opportunities to shine. Special thanks to our Year 6 performers who have represented the school throughout their school life we will miss your musical talents in the future. I would also like to thank the PTA for assisting in hosting the evening and providing refreshments. Thank you to all of you who came to support the event we hope you enjoyed it!

If you are celebrating Eid this weekend, we hope you enjoy your celebrations with your family and friends.

If you have anything you would like to discuss with a member of Senior Management please attend the drop in sessions every Friday from 2.00pm - 3.00pm. Alternatively, please book an appointment at the main office. Senior staff are also available at the beginning and end of the school day in the playgrounds, on the gates and at the doors if you need to see them.

Have a lovely weekend and Happy Father's Day to all our Dads!

H McClenaghan

Hayley McClenaghan
Executive Headteacher